Family Time



oday's lesson occured two years after Saul became king. Israel was afraid of the Philistines who seemed about to attack (1 Samuel 13). Saul was in Gilgal and the people with him were trembling with fear (1 Samuel 13:6–7). Saul felt the need to ask a blessing from God through a burnt offering to request God's protection. However, Samuel, the Lord's priest and prophet, was the only one who could make sacrifices to the Lord. Samuel had told Saul to wait for him (1 Samuel 13:8), but Samuel had not arrived yet. Impatiently, Saul made the sacrifice despite God's commands and Samuel's instructions. Saul disobeyed and failed to trust the Lord God who had made him king.

Saul continued to disobey God! And as we move to 1 Samuel 15, we see Saul again making his own rules, this time in a battle against the Amalekites. God had clearly commanded Saul to destroy all of that tribe, including women, children, and livestock (1 Samuel 15:3). But Saul considered his own wisdom over God's wisdom, and he kept the king and the best of the livestock alive, presumably for the purpose of making sacrifices to God (1 Samuel 15:15).

God punished Saul's disobedience, rejecting him as king over Israel and eventually taking his kingdom from him. He no longer had the wise counsel of Samuel, the prophet; moreover, the Spirit of the Lord left Saul, allowing him to be troubled by a distressing spirit. We know that God still demands obedience from His people. Jesus made this clear in John 14:15, "If you love Me, keep My commandments." We are called to obedience to our God.

Go to the Online Resource Page for more information.

Utword For Family Discussion

Suppose you are talking to your friends, and they say they don't understand why God is so strict. After all, don't we obey Him most of the time? Don't we do pretty much of what He asks us? We really aren't that bad! What would you say?

I guess we don't look that bad compared to some people. But we can't compare ourselves with other people. We are ALL sinners. The Bible makes that clear. And God hates sin—ALL sin. God is perfect, holy, just, and good—He gives us everything; He created us! He wants us to obey His commands. In fact, the Bible says if we love Him, we WILL obey His commands. But we can't keep all His commands perfectly. That's why He sent Jesus. Jesus lived a perfect life—without any sin—and took the punishment of sinners on Himself so that whoever would believe in Him would have eternal life! That's God's mercy. That's God's love.

nWord

"... Man shall not live by bread alone, but by every word that proceedeth out of the mouth of God" (Matthew 4:4). The Word of God is necessary to feed the hearts and minds of your children for all eternity. Memorize God's Word as a family—it will be a blessing

Begin with the memory verse in the Learn the Word section inside this handout.

THEME God judges sin.

- Amalekite king and the best livestock.
- his advisor Samuel again as a result of his disobedience.

Answer these questions from today's lesson.

Why was it wrong for Saul to offer the sacrifice before battle?

Why was it wrong for Saul to spare the life of Agag and the best livestock after the defeat of the Amalekites?

What friend and counselor did Saul lose because of his sin of disobedience?

me2 (£ .lle moht yotzeb of bies brod

Copyright © 2013 Answers in Genesis All rights reserved. See terms in "Limited License to Reproduce." Printed in China



AnswersBibleCurriculum.com Answers in Genesis | PO Box 510 • Hebron, KY 41048







Learn the Word Fill in the blanks

But the Lord said unto, "Look not
on h isor on the height of his
, because I have him.
For the Lord seeth not as
seeth; for man looketh on the
, but the Lord looketh on
the heart." 1 Samuel 16:7

Attribute Mix-up

We've been learning many attributes of God. After you've unscrambled these attributes, put the letter of the definition next to the correct attribute.

- a) Kind to those in misery; TSUJ withholds deserved punishment. CMLIERUF b) Always wants what is best for His children. ATHFLUFI c) Cannot sin and hates all sin.
 - d) Fair according to who He is; must punish sin.
 - e) Always keeps His promises; does not lie.

King Saul Sins

Find the answers to the questions below. Look up the Bible verse if you need a hint.

1. The _____ sent the Israelites trembling and fleeing. 1 Samuel 13:5-6 2. So Saul presented the burnt which was something that only _____ was allowed to do. 1 Samuel 13:10 3. _____ arrived right after Saul made the offering. 1 Samuel 13:10 4. King Saul waited _____ for Samuel to come. 1 Samuel 13:8 5. The Israelites spared _____, king of the Amalekites. 1 Samuel 15:8 6. The Israelites also spared the best of the sheep, the oxen, the fatlings, and . 1 Samuel 15:9 7. Samuel told Saul that the Lord delights in _____ more than burnt offerings and sacrifices. 1 Samuel 15:22 8. The Lord Saul from being 9. Samuel never saw _____ again. 1 Samuel 15:35

T the Word

Suppose your friends say they don't really think the events in the Old Testament have anything to do with us today. What could you say?

The accounts we find in the Old Testament teach us truths that do apply to us. As you read and learn the Old Testament, you will learn things about God. You will see that God is holy, He is just and must punish sin, but He is also merciful and often forgave His people when they cried out to Him. Sometimes the Old Testament seems confusing and hard to understand. But think about who God is as you read it and remember He hasn't changed! He is a God to be feared and loved and respected and honored! And, as you read it and study it, you will find it points forward to Jesus—when God would show great mercy by sending His only Son to be the final and perfect sacrifice for sinners. All who will repent of their sins and call on the name of the Lord will be saved for all eternity!

of Israel. 1 Samuel 15:26



Who will God choose to replace Saul as king of Israel? Will he be great and mighty? Find out next week!